
 
 
 
March 21, 2020 
 
Mike Feuer, City Attorney 
City of Los Angeles 
James K. Hahn City Hall East, Suite 800 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
Re: suspension of Neighborhood Council meetings and events 
 
Dear Mr. Feuer: 
 
We commend the City for its quick action to limit public meetings in a time of unprecedented challenges and the need 
for rapid decisions. 
 
At the same time, we urge you to allow Neighborhood Councils to do the work that, one could argue, is more important 
than ever.  
 
We appreciate Governor Newsom’s recognition that the work must go on and support his waiving of certain Brown Act 
requirements so that we can meet virtually. We hope that you will honor his intention by allowing Neighborhood 
Councils and committees to meet via teleconferencing. 
 
Additionally, we support Neighborhood Councils’ requests that any remaining funds from this fiscal year be rolled over 
into the next one. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Steering Board Members of the Neighborhood Council Sustainability Alliance 

 
    Shelley Billik     Don Dwiggins     Lisa Hart             Ernesto Hidalgo              Loraine Lundquist 
 
 
 
 
CC Raquel Beltran   Paul Koretz 
 Rob Wilcox   Monica Rodriguez 

Ruth Kwon   Marqueece Harris-Dawson 
 Elise Ruden   Curren Price 

Eric Garcetti   Herb Wesson 
Nury Martinez   Mike Bonin 
David Ryu   John Lee 
Gil Cedillo   Mitch O’Farrell 
Paul Krekorian   Jose Huizar 
Bob Blumenfield  Joe Buscaino 


